CFHS UMCC report May-Jun, 2017
Outstanding minutes still not received, although a request was sent.

Reimbursement of Professional registration fees continues to be problematic.

The Phoenix pay issues still has many issues as employees experience these common issues of   not paid, overpaid or underpaid.  It was indicated by the HR rep that the issues were being addressed as quickly as they can.  

Facebook issue that was placed on the agenda by UNDE, Col Lafontaine indicated that these issues should be addressed at the local level first and if there is no resolution then it could be to the next level.

Contractors in Public Service Employees positions: 
Brother Rick Smith – PIPS rep indicated that he is considering filing a complaint against the Dept. for consistently hiring contractors into PS positions, UNDE may want to consider joining forces on the issue.

When I asked about the hiring of contractor into PS jobs this is the response:

First and foremost, many of these things are not under our control, we are only allocated a number of FTEs and like all organisations, we have an FTE ceiling to respect.  Since we have more PS positions in our organisation than we have FTEs, there are quite a few PS posns that have been contracted to HSSC and the exact numbers are provided to the LMCC on a quarterly basis, so no surprises for anyone, you already have this info. I don’t think anyone would have ever made the statement that there “weren’t many” contractors as this is clearly not the case and we have been transparent about this.

We would much prefer hiring PS in all our posns but must stay within our FTE allocation. Since the PS salaries are not competitive with the public sector for health professionals and as a result it is difficult to attract into the PS, and the fact that under the current HSSC contract we can only hire clinicians, not administrators or for HQ posns, we have dedicated many of our PS FTEs for the admin posns as a priority, and as a stop gap used HSSC for vacant clinical posns.

WRT the new clinic being established at RMC Kingston, the aim is to hire PS, however since it takes almost a year to staff PS posns and that we have been ordered by the CDS to open the clinic by 1 Sep, we have no choice but to hire HSSC as a temp measure while the staffing process takes place. If unable to attract and fill the posns, then we might be forced to use HSSC for a longer period to ensure success and provide the support required for the RMC cadets.
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